TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 1, 2015
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on October 1, 2015.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Lowell Laporte, John Taylor
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:14 p.m. 

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Chris, to approve the meeting minutes of September 3, 2015.
Voting to Approve: Chris, Michael Joe, Noah
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

The mail included:

A flyer regarding fall workshops at UMass on housing and community development;
An email from Claire Chang inquiring about the Special Permit process;

A letter from the Attorney General approving the May 2015 zoning bylaw changes.
The Board discussed Ms. Chang's email, which asked for the need for a Special Permit for a solar system. Faye will contact Ms. Chang and tell her to contact the Building Inspector's office. It was the opinion of the Board that, according to Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 2.32 solar systems for premises use are allowed by right.
Now that the Attorney General has approved the May 2015 bylaw changes, the Board felt that the new sign regulations should be enforced. Joe will speak with the Building Inspector regarding the proliferation of signs on Route 2.

Several Board members attended the recent Natural Resource Protection Zoning meeting. The meeting illustrated the difference between typical zoning and the Natural Resource Protection Zoning, which keeps a more natural landscape. The alternative-zoning plan would preserve a lot of open space, remove the minimum lot size requirement, and change the rules for setbacks and frontage. This appeared to be just an exploratory presentation.

Old Business 

The Board has received a Special Permit application from Joseph Poirier, Jr., property manager of 106-108 Bridge Street. The Board found the application to be complete and set a hearing date of Nov. 5, at 7:30 p.m. and a site visit date of Nov. 3, at 4 p.m.

At 8:56 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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